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TAPE 29, SIDE A

006    CHAIR McCOY:  Calls the meeting to order at 3:09 p.m.

WORK SESSION, SB 443

018  SEN. RON CEASE, DISTRICT  10: Testifies in SUPPORT  of the -2
AMENDMENTS on SB 443.



056          MOTION:  SEN. KERANS:  Moves the -2 amendments to SB 443.

058          CHAIR MCCOY:  Hearing no objection, it is so ordered.

059  MOTION:  SEN.  KERANS: Moves  SB  443  as amended  to  Judiciary 
with a DO PASS recommendation.

64  VOTE:  In  a  roll  call  vote,  all  members  present  vote  AYE.
SEN. BRYANT AND VICE-CHAIR SPRINGER ARE EXCUSED.

066          CHAIR MCCOY:  It is so ordered.

PUBLIC HEARING, HB 2569-A AND SB 636

069    SEN. RON CEASE:  Provides testimony in SUPPORT of HB 2569-A, AND
SB 636 .

115  REP.  CARL HOSTIKA,  DISTRICT 40:  Provides testimony  in SUPPORT 
of HB 2569-A and SB 636.

164  MARY  JANE HAAKE,  TATTOO ARTIST:  Submits  and summarizes 
testimony on EXHIBIT A in SUPPORT of HB 2569-A and SB 636.

242  SUSAN WILSON, ADMINISTRATOR, HEALTH DIVISION LICENSING PROGRAMS:
Submits and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT  B in SUPPORT of  HB 2569-A
and SB

636.

267  SEN.  KERANS:  Was HB 2569  introduced  at the  request  of  the
Health Division?

270    SUSAN WILSON:  No, it was requested by Rep. Hosticka. 271  SEN. 
KERANS:  Asks  questions  relating  to  section  14  of HB 256 9-A
regarding licensing procedures.

289    SUSAN WILSON:  Responds.

302    SEN. KERANS:  Speaks to the bill, on exclusionary language.

328   SUSAN  WILSON:   The  grandfather  clause   was  not   intended 
to be exclusionary. The theory was that we wanted to make sure no one
was put out of business when the bill went through. We wanted to make
sure that everyone who is licensed and  working, would have 90  days in
which to

apply for a license.

337  SEN. KERANS:  The only problem  is that  after the 90  day window
shuts, you are done. Then you would have to operate illegally for a
while, and demonstrate that you are in the business without license or
having taken the written exam, in  order to go and  pay the fee  and
take the exam.

Continues with questions for MARY JANE HAAKE regarding tattooing.

384   JUDY   SAPERSTONE,  ELECTROLOGIST,   CHAIR   OF  ADVISORY  
COUNCIL ON ELECTROLYSIS: Submits and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT C
in SUPPORT



of HB 2569-A.

400  STEVE  BLAYLOCK,  LICENSED  ELECTROLOGIST: Testifies  in  SUPPORT 
of HB 2569.

430    SEN. KERANS:  Is any state now licensing this practice?

434    STEVE BLAYLOCK:  Not to my knowledge.

436    SUSAN WILSON:  Responds to licensing practices of other states.

TAPE 30, SIDE A

008    JAIMEE   BLOOM,   PRESIDENT,    OREGON   ASSOCIATION   OF
REGISTERED ELECTROLOGISTS: Submits  and  summarizes  testimony  on 
EXHIBIT  D in

SUPPORT of HB 2569-A and SB 636.

WORK SESSION, HB 2569-A

038  SEN.  KERANS:  Proposes conceptual  amendments  to HB 2569-A  --
Delete paragraph B of section 14,  and add (1) within 90  days, anyone
who is

engaging in  the work  of a  permanent color  technician, or  a tattoo

artist, has to pay the application fee, pass the written exam, and have
their place of business pass an inspection; following that, anyone who

wishes to enter  into this  business, must  before operating,  pay the

application fee, pass the test, and have an onsight inspection.

050   MOTION:   SEN.  KERANS:   Moves   the  conceptual   amendments  
to HB 2569-A.

051          CHAIR MCCOY:  Hearing no objection, it is so ordered.

054   MOTION:  SEN.  KERANS:  Moves  HB 2569-A  as  AMENDED,  to  the
Floor with a DO PASS recommendation.

057  VOTE:  In  a  roll  call  vote,  all  members  present  vote  AYE.
SEN. COOLEY IS EXCUSED.

058          CHAIR MCCOY:  It is so ordered.

061          SEN. CEASE will carry HB 2569 on the Floor.

PUBLIC HEARING, SB 631

063    MIKE MERIWETHER:  Gives overview of SB 631.

081  ROLLIE SMITH, GOVERNOR'S  COMMISSION ON SENIOR  SERVICES, AND THE
MENTAL HEALTH ASSOCIATION  OF  OREGON: Submits  and  summarizes 
testimony on



EXHIBIT E in SUPPORT of SB 631.

151  SEN. KERANS: Asks for clarifications on  the enumeration of the
projects for the community mental health providers.

155   ROLLIE  SMITH:  Reviews  proposal,  and  continues  with 
testimony on amendments.

176    SEN. KERANS:  Speaks in support of the bill.

185    SEN. BRYANT:  Asks intent of the pilot project use in counties.

193    ROLLIE SMITH:  Responds.

203  MARIANA D.  BORNHOLDT, COORDINATOR OF  VOLUNTEERS, MID-WILLAMETTE
VALLEY SENIOR SERVICES AGENCY: Submits and  summarizes testimony on
EXHIBIT F

in SUPPORT of SB 631.

305  SEN.  KERANS:  In the  current  biennium,  have we  required  the
senior mental health advisory board  to advise on  the coordination of
senior

mental health care services or is that new language for the program.

320    ROLLIE SMITH:  Responds.

325  ALICE PICKARD, PRESIDENT,  UNITED SENIORS OF  OREGON: Provides
testimony in SUPPORT of SB 631.

WORK SESSION, SB 631

351   MOTION:   SEN.   KERANS:   Moves   to   conceptually   adopt   the
-1 AMENDMENTS to SB 631.

357          CHAIR MCCOY:  Hearing no objection, it is so ordered.

359  MOTION:  SEN.  KERANS:  Moves  SB  631  AS  AMENDED  to  WAYS  AND
MEANS with a DO PASS recommendation.

365          VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members are present and
vote AYE.

368          CHAIR MCCOY:  It is so ordered.

PUBLIC HEARING, SB 650

371    MIKE MERIWETHER:  Gives overview of SB 650.

387  SEN. COHEN, DISTRICT  13: Submits and summarizes  testimony on
EXHIBIT G in SUPPORT of SB 650.

423   DR.  NEIL   BUIST,  NEWBORN  SCREENING   PROGRAM  CONSULTANT:
Provides testimony in SUPPORT of SB 650.



TAPE 29, SIDE B

005    DR. NEIL BUIST:  Continues with testimony in support SB 650.

029  JUDI TUERCK, NEWBORN SCREENING  PROGRAM CONSULTANT: Testifies in
SUPPORT of SB 650.

040    SEN. KERANS:  Is this work done in state laboratories?

041    JUDI TUERCK:  Yes.

042    SEN. KERANS:  Is any of it contracted out?

043    DR. NEIL BUIST:  Responds.

053    SEN. COOLEY:  Asks DR. BUIST how the procedure works.

055    DR. BUIST:  Responds.

065    SEN. COOLEY:  Asks timelines on delivery issues.

070    JUDI TUERK:  Responds.

092  CHARLES BROKOPP, ASSISTANT ADMINISTRATOR,  OREGON HEALTH DIVISION:
(Also director of the public health laboratory that performs newborn
screening tests).  Provides testimony in SUPPORT of SB 650.

101    SEN. KERANS:  Asks questions regarding the fee increase.

102    CHARLES BROKOPP:  Responds, and continues with testimony.

123  WILLIAM  REED, PEDIATRICIAN,  Emmanuel  HOSPITAL: Provides 
testimony in SUPPORT of SB 650.

135  RICHARD MIYAHIRA, HEALTH  DIVISION: Submits and  summarizes
testimony on EXHIBIT H in SUPPORT of SB 650.

WORK SESSION, SB 650

151  MOTION:  SEN.  COOLEY:  Moves  SB  650  to  the  Floor  with  a DO
PASS recommendation.

156          VOTE:  In a roll call vote, all members are present and
vote AYE.

158          CHAIR MCCOY:  It is so ordered.

PUBLIC HEARING, SJM10

159    MIKE MERIWETHER:  Gives overview of SJM10.

181  JEFF RUSCOE,  GOVERNOR'S ADVISORY  COMMITTEE ON  DUII,
CO-FACILITATOR OF THE INFORMATION  AND  EDUCATION  TASK  FORCE:  Submits
 and summarizes

testimony on EXHIBIT I in SUPPORT of SJM10.

313  JERRY  GJESVOLD, MANAGER  OF EMPLOYEE  SERVICES, SERENITY  LANE:



Submits and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT J in SUPPORT of SJM10.

379  RALPH  LIDMAN, MEMBER,  GOVERNOR'S ADVISORY  COMMITTEE ON  DUII:
Submits and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT K in SUPPORT of SJM10.

427  SEN. BRYANT: Refers to the written  testimony, (EXHIBIT L),
submitted by JOHN POWELL on behalf of Miller Brewing Company.

TAPE 30, SIDE B

007    RALPH LIDMAN:  Responds to SEN. BRYANT'S questions.

018  SEN. BRYANT:  Asks JEFF  RUSCOE to respond  to the  issue of
advertising lies referred to in his testimony. 021    JEFF RUSCOE: 
Responds.

035   STEVE  ROSEN,  GOVERNOR'S  ADVISORY  COMMITTEE  ON  DUII:  Submits
and summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT M in SUPPORT of SJM10.

082  JANET  ARENZ, AMERICAN  CIVIL  LIBERTIES UNION:  Submits  and
summarizes testimony on EXHIBIT N in OPPOSITION to SJM10.

132   PAUL  ROMAIN,  BEER  AND   WINE  DISTRIBUTORS:  Provides 
testimony in OPPOSITION of SJM10.

211    SEN. MCCOY:  What harm would you see in sending SJM10 on to
Congress?

216    PAUL ROMAIN:  Responds.

218    JANET ARENZ:  States reason why SJM10 should not go to Congress.

232   SEN.  KERANS:   Asks  questions   regarding  bringing   back
cigarette advertising on television.

233    JANET ARENZ:  Responds.

237    PAUL ROMAIN:  Continues with testimony.

265    SEN. KERANS:  Speaks to the bill.

280    PAUL ROMAIN:  Discusses brand loyalty issues.

WORK SESSION, SJM10

327  MOTION:  CHAIR  MCCOY:  Moves  SJM 10  to  the  Floor  with  a DO
PASS recommendation.

330    SEN. KERANS:  Speaks to the bill.

360    SEN. BRYANT:  Speaks to the bill.

379  VOTE:   In  a  roll call  vote,  SEN. KERANS,  VICE-CHAIR 
SPRINGER, AND CHAIR MCCOY VOTE AYE; SEN. BRYANT, AND SEN. COOLEY VOTE
NAY.

383          CHAIR MCCOY:  It is so ordered.



CHAIR McCOY ADJOURNS MEETING AT 4:57 PM

EXHIBIT LOG:

A -  Testimony on HB 2569 - Mary Jane Haake - 20 pages B -  Testimony on
HB 2569 - Susan Wilson - 3 pages C -  Testimony on HB 2569 - Judy
Saperstone - 1 page D -  Testimony on HB 2569 - Jaimee Bloom - 2 pages E
-  Testimony on SB  631 - Rollie Smith - 49 pages F -  Testimony on SB 
631 - Mariana Bornholdt - 2 pages G -  Testimony on SB  650 - Sen. Cohen
- 1 page H -  Testimony on SB  650 - Richard Miyahira - 2 pages I -
Testimony on SJM 10 - Jeff Ruscoe - 6 pages J -  Testimony on SJM 10 -
Jerry Gjesvold - 1 page K -  Testimony on SJM 10 - Ralph Lidman - 4
pages L -  Testimony on SJM 10 - John Powell - 2 pages M -   Testimony
on SJM 10 - Steve Rosen - 1 page N -  Testimony on SJM 10 - Janet Arenz
- 3 pages
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